
 
 

 
  

 

October 31, 2023 

 
 

Suspension of Advocate Irene Nyafwono Laker 
 

The attention of the Judiciary has been drawn to social media reports indicating 

that Ms Irene Nyafwono Laker, an advocate who was recently suspended by the 

Law Council over professional misconduct is a Judicial Officer. 

 

We wish to clarify that Ms Nyafwono has never been appointed a Judicial 

Officer but rather an enrolled Advocate subject to the disciplinary mechanisms 

of the Law Council and not the Judicial Service Commission. 

As a result, her suspension resulted from the disciplinary proceedings of the Law 

Council. 

 

Therefore, any reports associating Ms. Nyafwono with the Judiciary Service 

should be ignored! 
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